City Hall, 301 West 2nd Street, P.O. Box 1088
Austin, Texas 78767-8828
(512) 974-2268

Writer’s Direct Line Writer’s Fax Line
(512) 974-3588 (512) 974-2912
June 3, 2014
VIA FIRST CILLASS MAIL
Honorable Greg Abbott

Attorney General of Texas
Open Records Division
MC-014

P.O. Box 12548

Austin, Texas 78711-2548

Re:  Open Records Request from Mr. Michael Whellan received May 19, 2014. Your
ID#530718

Dear Attorney General Abbott,

This is to supplement my May 19, 2014, request for decision concerning public information requests
the City of Austin (“the City”) received from Ms. Daniela Ochoa Gonzalez and Ms. Jennifer
Thomas. These requests were received on May 5, 2014 and May 6, 2014 respectively. Copies of
the records at issue were forwarded to you on that date, along with the City’s arguments for
withholding them. Please find enclosed a copy of Mr. Whellan’s request for the same information as
requested by Ms. Ochoa Gonzalez and Ms. Thomas in their requests. Mr. Whellan’s request was
received by the City on May 19, 2014. The City’s administrative offices were closed on May 26,
2014, in observance of the Memorial Day Holiday. Thus, today is the tenth business day since the
City’s receipt of this request. The City asserts and fully incorporates the arguments it made in its
May 19, 2014, request for decision that some of the requested information is excepted from
disclosure under sections 552.107 and 552.116 of the Government Code.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, do not hesitate to call me at (512) 974-6463.

Sincerely,

Elaine Nicholson
Assistant City Attorney
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cc: (without enclosures)
Mr. Michael Whellan
MWhellan@gdhm.com



